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October 31, 2008

Southwest Corridor
Hennepin County Transit
417 North 5th Street
Minneapolis, MN 55401

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter serves to provide notice of Independent School District No. 283’s concerns
regarding the proposed routes for the Southwest Transitway LRT line. The St Louis Park
School Board recently reviewed the planned routes of the proposed Southwest
Transitway LRT line and believes that there are several concerns that should be
addressed during the Draft Environmental Impact Statement process that is underway.

The Board understands that some of the proposed routes of the SW Transitway LRT line
may force additional freight train traffic onto the rail line that runs parallel to the south
boundary of St. Louis Park Senior High School, located at 6435 West 33" Street. The
additional freight traffic in close proximity to the high school raises safety, noise and
vibration impact concerns.

Frequent train traffic operating in the vicinity of our student population likely presents
increased risks to both pedestrian and vehicular traffic. Two grade level street crossings
currently exist at the southeast and southwest corners of the high school property, with
the southeast crossing separating the high school from a McDonald’s restaurant
frequented by large numbers of our students.

Noise impact is the second concern raised by the proposed LRT lines. Currently, noise
generated by trains that travel on this line disrupts the Jearning process. The close
proximity of the high school to the Dakota Avenue crossing with no noise remediation
causes distractions to both staff and students from the train travel and the associated
horns. Increasing the frequency of these disruptions would compound the already
unfavorable conditions.

Finally, although less immediately perceptible, vibration from heavy freight trains may
cause damage to nearby structures including district-owned facilities as well as
disruptions during the school day.




We appreciate the opportunity to add our input during the scoping process and would
welcome a formal presentation by the Hennepin County Regional Railroad Authority to
discuss these issues at a future St. Louis Park school board meeting. '

Very truly yours,
’ Bruce MGW
St. Louis Park Board of Education Chair

cc City of St. Louis Park




